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November 14, 2023

Council President Michael Ossing
Marlborough City Council

140 Main St.

Marlborough, MA 01752

RE:  Council Order 23-1008941 Proposed Zoning Amendment to Chapter 650, to add a new section 39A to create
the Sasseville Way Residential Overlay District (SWROD)

Honorable President Ossing and Councilors:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on 11/13/2023, the Board took the following action regarding the above-referenced
Council Order:

On a motion by Mr. Russ, seconded by Dr. Fenby, the Board voted to send a neutral recommendation to the City Council
on the above referenced Proposed Zoning Amendment. Yea: Fay, Fenby, Fortin, Hughes, LaForce, LaVenture, and
Russ. Nay: 0. Motion carried. 7-0.

The Board provided the following reasons in reaching its recommendation:

¢ The developer established that the proposed Zoning Amendment is more consistent with the character of
surrounding neighborhood than the existing limited industrial zoning;

e In the Planning Board’s opinion, the developer established the proposed Zoning Amendment would impact the
Blaiswood Avenue neighborhood and the Assabet River Rail Trail users less than a commercial development, but
argued the proposed development could negatively impact its abutters (height of buildings in close proximity to
a single-family neighborhood and potential impacts to Fort Meadow Reservoir);

e The developer did not establish the proposed Zoning Amendment would provide the City with a type of housing
that is not already available in the City, however it would benefit the City by preventing a commercial
development, which could severely impact a sensitive environmental area. The proposed Zoning Amendment
would give the City an additional opportunity to reduce the overall impact through the special permit process.-

If the City Council sees fit to approve the Zoning Amendment, the Planning Board suggests the following items be
considered:

Implement additional safety protocols for the Assabet River Rail Trail crossing;

Review the Blaiswood Avenue neighborhood impact;

Review the Fort Meadow Reservoir impact;

Conduct building height studies in relationship to adjacent neighborhoods;

Explore options to reduce impervious surface;

Increase the number of affordable housing units or consider reducing the cost of the affordable housing units;
Consider making the runoff temperature and sediment monitoring data public record;

Further defining the language within the proposed zoning amendment and addressing the Board’s comments.




Sincerely,
=y

Sean N. Fay
Chairperson

cc: City Clerk
Day Pitney, LLP



